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Delaware PTA Position Statement on SJR#2
 Delaware PTA recognizes the value in assessments that provide valid and reliable data regarding student academic growth.  Without question, the sheer volume of assessments that our students and teachers are required to participate in has grown exponentially during the last several years. 

It is our firm belief that while SJR#2 does hold some merit with regard to the over-testing of Delaware students, the legislation is intended to circumvent the voice of the parents with regards to exercising their rights to opt their student out of state testing. Furthermore, the Delaware Department of Education has already required each district to conduct an assessment inventory with the guidance provided by the Delaware Department of Education. Each district has begun this process through the use of district wide committees that include parents, teachers and administrators. Establishing a task force for the same purpose at the state level is not only redundant and time consuming, but it is a misuse of time and resources that would not yield any enforceable recommendations.  
Specifically SJR#2

1. Intentionally excludes the Smarter Balanced Assessments, the very assessment that has generated significant concern from parents, teachers and other community stakeholders.

2. Does not allow for parent representation from all three counties as identified by Delaware PTA, the largest parent advocacy organization in the state will more than 7000 members to date. 

3. Risks eliminating testing that is extremely valuable in providing individual student level data.

4. Attempts to bypass local control

Delaware PTA firmly believes the process of reviewing assessment inventory is best left to the individual districts to conduct in conjunction with their educators and parents to ensure that outcomes meet the needs of their students. For these reasons, Delaware PTA does not support SJR#2
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